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October 3, 2011 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Michael Bates 
1200 29th Street South 
Apt. #116 
Great Falls, MT 59405 
 
Dear Mr. Bates, 
 
On behalf of the Planning Advisory Board/Zoning Commission and the City Planning 
Department, I would like to thank you for serving on the Board for the past five years. 
 
We recognize and appreciate the time and effort you have put into this Board. You have 
made a generous contribution to our community through your professionalism and 
commitment. 
 
Again, thank you for generously giving your time and expertise to our community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael Haynes 
Director of Planning & Community Development 
City of Great Falls MT 
(406) 455-8433 
 
 
pt 
 
cc: Great Falls Planning Advisory Board 
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October 3, 2011 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Terry Hilgendorf 
3507 Fairway Drive 
Great Falls, MT 59401 
 
Dear Mr. Hilgendorf, 
 
On behalf of the Planning Advisory Board/Zoning Commission and the City Planning 
Department, I would like to thank you for serving on the Board for the past four and a 
half years. 
 
We recognize and appreciate the time and effort you have put into this Board. You have 
made a generous contribution to our community through your professionalism and 
commitment. 
 
Again, thank you for generously giving your time and expertise to our community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael Haynes 
Director of Planning & Community Development 
City of Great Falls MT 
(406) 455-8433 
 
 
pt 
 
cc: Great Falls Planning Advisory Board 
  


